
 

 

MINERALS COUNCIL’S RESPONSE TO PRESIDENT’S 23 MARCH ADDRESS 

 

Johannesburg, 24 March 2020: The Minerals Council South Africa recognises that, in 

announcing the three-week lock-down, the President and his government have had to take 

radical and pre-emptive steps to arrest as far as possible the further spread of COVID-19. We 

recognise the quality leadership government is showing in South Africa’s attempt to ‘flatten’ 

the rate of infection and the burden on healthcare systems. The industry supports efforts to 

enforce social distancing, including confining most people to their homes to prevent social and 

non-essential business activities for the next three weeks. 

 

We recognise that the steps announced last night will potentially have a severe impact on the 

South African economy as a whole, including the mining industry.   

 

The Minerals Council is engaging with senior government leadership over the detail of the 

lockdown where the industry is concerned. This will include the nature of essential services 

and what will be required in terms of care and maintenance for non-operating facilities. The 

Minerals Council is also exploring what will be required to prevent the lockdown leading to 

permanent damage of the industry. There are marginal and lossmaking mines that would likely 

be unable to reopen should they be required to close fully, without remedial measures. 

 

In addition to the measures announced by President Ramaphosa last night, there are other 

creative solutions being explored, including by organised business as a whole, that could 

assist the survival and eventual recovery of the industry and the economy. The mining industry 

intends to be at the forefront of exploring these solutions, as we seek to ensure the long-term 

sustainability of our industry. 

 

For further information, please contact: 

Charmane Russell 

Tel: +27 (0)11 880 3924 or Mobile: +27 (0)82 372 5816 

Email: charmane@rasc.co.za  

Web: www.mineralscouncil.org.za 

mailto:charmane@rasc.co.za
http://www.mineralscouncil.org.za/
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Alan Fine  

Tel: +27 (0)11 880 3924 or Mobile: +27 (0)83 250 0757  

Email: alan@rasc.co.za 

Web: www.mineralscouncil.org.za 
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http://www.mineralscouncil.org.za/

